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Parents/Carers of Year 10 Students Our Ref: SKN/lha 
 
 3rd June 2020 
   
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As you may be aware the Government’s latest guidance issued on 2nd June 2020 states that: 
 
‘For pupils in year 10 and 12, and 16-19 learners in the first year of their course, we are asking schools 
and colleges to supplement remote education with some face-to-face support for these year groups from 
15 June. Remote education will remain the predominant mode of education for these pupils, and schools 
and colleges will be able to have a quarter of the year 10 and year 12 pupils in at any one time. Schools 
and colleges should consider how to best use this time to support those pupils who are starting their final 
year of study for GCSEs, A levels and other qualifications next academic year.’ 
 
We have been working with colleagues across the Cabot Learning Federation to establish a plan that will 
enable us to support our Year 10 students.  
 
Initially we are offering an ‘Academic Review Meeting’ to all Year 10 students and their parents/carers. 
 
These Academic Review Meetings will take place on the Academy site from Monday 15th June to 
Wednesday 17th June. Each meeting will be 25 minutes long and take place adhering to social distancing 
guidelines. They will be undertaken by a trained member of the senior leadership team and will focus on: 
 

 Well-being of student and family 

 Engagement with Show My Homework 

 Academic progress before and during the COVID-19 crisis 

 What support is required now 
 
We will be using our Parents Evening booking system to book these Academic Review Meeting 
appointments – please go to our website, click LOGIN and Parents Evening Booking System to book your 
individual slot with your assigned member of the senior leadership team. 
 
We will use the information gained from these meetings to plan the next phase of delivery to students 
which is likely to include an offer of being on-site to receive ‘Live Learning Sessions’ for some students. 
 
If you require any further information or clarification on the above, please do not hesitate to contact the 
Academy. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mr S T Kneller 
Academy Principal 

http://www.hanhamwoods.academy/

